Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights response re Business & Community Foundation statement

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights to respond to a statement by Business & Community Foundation (India), available at: 

http://www.reports-and-materials.org/BCF-India-statement-3-Dec-2008.doc
In response Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights provided the following statement:

Dear Business and Human Rights Resource Centre

 

In response to the statement made by the Business & Community Foundation, I would like to clarify a few things.

 

The purpose of the 60th Anniversary in Paris was to mark the importance of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and the challenges and opportunities which face us in the field of business and human rights. The Seminar was a non-profit making multi-stakeholder event and its planning was overseen by a steering group on which several human rights NGOs were represented. Speakers included the leaders of Amnesty, FIDH, Civicus and Human Rights First. This is in-line with previous events we have arranged in London in 2003, 2004 and 2005, and our work with colleagues in several parts of the world.

 

The Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights - BLIHR - (2003-2009) has been a business-led effort to contribute to this multi-stakeholder field, in particular the work of the United Nations. BLIHR has not been explicitly multi-stakeholder as its business leadership is part of its added value, but again we have worked very closely with human rights experts around the world and also have been chaired by Mary Robinson, Executive President of Realising Rights: The Ethical Globalisation Initiative. The outputs of this process will all be in the public domain by the end of March 2009 at which time the initiative ends.

 

The role of NGOs in challenging business and holding them to account for their activities is indeed a very valuable one. However, we would not agree that well-known global brands should in any way be barred from exchanges and dialogue just by nature of their prominence in the public eye. At present there is no objective measure by which to rank the human rights performance of companies across geographies and business sectors; BLIHR has been part of an effort to help create a leveller playing field. There are also many businesses, below the radar of public attention, who perhaps deserve much greater scrutiny than is presently the case.

 

I am not aware of a single business engaged in business and human rights which has not had some allegation levelled against it, the same is true of governments and other non-state actors such as NGOs as well. We therefore believe that no business, government, NGO or trade union should be shut out of the dialogue unless there is good reason to believe that they are deliberately trying to subvert it. We have no reason to believe that this is the case for any of the business members of BLIHR and in fact I believe these companies have played a crucial role in making the business and human rights agenda more mainstream and a permanent fixture of international public policy. I would agree that we all have a lot further to go: this is just the start.

 

I hope this helps.

 

Best regards

 

John Morrison

Director

Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights
